
Manor Farm Camping 
Environmental and Sustainability Policy 

Updated 01.05.24 
Please help us by reading our policy and following the suggestions 

 
What we do 
 
Recycling  
We recycle all our glass, tins, paper, cardboard and plastic bottles. 
Please separate your rubbish and use the bins provided for recycling. 
The bins are clearly signed please follow the instructions. 
 
Energy Conservation 
We have recently installed a solar system which contributes to providing power for the 
camp site 
We are replacing all the light bulbs around the site with low energy, long-life bulbs.   
Please try to save energy whenever possible.  Do not leave taps running and switch off 
unnecessary lights.  The lighting around the site is kept to a minimum to allow everyone 
to enjoy the night sky. 
 
Thoughtful Purchasing 
We use recycled paper or paper from sustainable sources. We use local producers and 
suppliers whenever possible.  
Where possible we are using recycled and reducing packaging in the café. 
We take pre orders for food to reduce food waste. 
Prior to arrival, please think of the environment before making any purchases.  
 
Transport 
The best way to cut pollution is to reduce the number of car journeys. Please walk, 
cycle or use public transport whenever possible. Public transport is easily accessible 
from Manor Farm, a guide to local public transport and bus timetables are available on 
site.  
MFC have purchased an electric UTV to reduce our environmental impact around the 
site. 
Please pack wisely and only bring 1 car to site. 
 
Trees and planting  
We have planted every single tree and shrub on site at Manor Farm Camping. Recent 
projects are In March 2022 we planted over 650 trees and shrubs to the side of the 
camping area to creating a small woodland and nature reserve including Bee hives.  In 
March 2023 we planted around 900 mixed trees and shrubs around the pond road. In 
March 2024 we planted mixed hedge rows between the family pitches. These will, 
eventually all, become wildlife havens and shelter for native creatures as well as natural 
wind breaks and privacy for campers! 
 
What we plan to do …. 
We intend to continue to increase the number of native plants and hedges around the 
site and replace non-native species.  Some hedges will not be cut right back as these 
are important wildlife habitats. 
Please respect the plants and wildlife and instruct your children not to harm them. 
Increase sustainable power on the site over the next 2 years 
 
Manor Farm Camping are extremely proud of our grounds and take great care 
maintaining and improving them, on following these simple suggestions we can help to 
keep it that way.  We are not perfect but are trying hard to reduce our impact on the 
environment and increase natural habitats for our wildlife.  
We welcome your feedback in ways we could improve and would appreciate your help. 

  
 


